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Dear parents

It seems much longer than two weeks since we had to close our doors for the majority of students and embarked onto a whole new and unexpected phase of our journey.

It was a sad day and a moment of real uncertainty for everyone as the normality and security of day to day life changed for all of us. However, the phrase we hear so often – the “new normal “- has become just that. As a team, we have all learned new ways of learning, teaching and  of communicating and our students have adapted remarkably well. Student are accessing resources on line or through hard copies and operating independently, staff are working remotely, answering questions, giving advice and reassurance and parents have been the bridge, supporting, encouraging and reassuring.

We should be proud of how we have adapted and achieved in such a short space of time and be ready to take the Easter break. We have all worked hard, not just in the last two weeks but since February and it is timely we press pause and build in time to refresh and renew. 

Today is the last day of the Spring term. The School will be closed for two weeks.  Teachers will be “offline” for the two week break and will not be available as they have been in the last two weeks, as they themselves take a well-deserved break from feedback. Homework has been set and students may wish to continue with their learning, but the expectations are not daily routine, but a break and time for relaxation.  We will resume distance learning at the start of next term, Monday 20th April.  The school will remain closed for the majority of students whilst we await further Government guidance.

In the meantime, the next two weeks gives students and families the time to enjoy other pursuits – exercise, time outdoors, creativity, reading.

The time to read is a real joy for me and something I never tire of. I am looking forward to making headway into the pile of novels I have waiting and never seem to have time for.

We know that reading makes a huge impact on student progress - If a student reads 20 minutes a day at home, they will hear 1.8 million words per year.

[bookmark: _GoBack]However, perhaps more importantly at this time, books can transport us to different times, places and worlds. They allow us to go on journeys, embark on adventures and see into the hearts and minds of millions of different characters. All from the where we are sitting in our homes.

To support you and encourage all our readers I’ve shared some ideas below: 

Some useful reminders: 

A LITTLE reading every day is better than less frequent, longer
reading. Children who read for a few minutes daily improve more. 
BOOKS and stories are important but reading anything counts. 
LET your child choose their own reading — it is more likely
they will enjoy it. 
TRY to integrate reading into everyday life, on the bus, at bedtime. 

There are lots of resources out there: David Walliams has released a new audio story each day this week. These and all his books can be found on https://www.worldofdavidwalliams.com/elevenses/
Audible are allowing free streaming if stories for children whilst schools are closed
https://stories.audible.com/start-listen

And for Harry Potter fans there is new site – Harry Potter at home - dedicated to the series of books including activities, audio stories and more. 
https://www.wizardingworld.com/news/introducing-hp-at-home

 For those looking for new inspiration, the Good reads website can point you in the right direction for middle readers and young adult fiction
 https://www.goodreads.com/list/tag/middle-grade
https://www.goodreads.com/list/tag/young-adult

Have a restful, safe and book filled break.

Keep safe and well.
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